
Lost Season Five Episode Thirteen

“Shadow of a Boy”

By Lewis Peters



Ext. Jacob’s Cabin- Night (Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium shot of Ben 
and Richard, holding one torch-stick each. 
The two emerge from the bushes and the 
camera pans around to reveal Jacob’s Cabin. 
The camera focuses once more on Ben and 
Richard

Ben:
I don’t know what you think we’re going to 

achieve by doing this Richard

Richard:
Listen, Jacob knows what to do, he’ll guide 

you always you know that

Ben:
You insist on telling me that every time we 
visit Richard; don’t you think I know by 

now

Ben and Richard make their way up to the 
Cabin

Int. Jacob’s Cabin- Night

Cut to medium shot of Ben and Richard 
entering the Cabin. Jacob sits rocking in 
his chair at the far end of his table

Ben:
Hello Jacob-

Richard:
Where is he?



Ben:
Sitting down on his chair, you still can’t 

see him?

Jacob’s Voice:
Get out Richard

Richard:
No I can’t see him, but I can hear him, 

I’ll meet you outside

Richard leaves the Cabin and closes the 
door behind him

Ben:
I did what you wanted Jacob, I made the 

transmission and our threat won’t contact 
this Island-

Jacob:
They were one of many threats Benjamin

Ben:
Then we’ll just have to protect your

sanctuary the best we can-

Jacob:
You don’t have the power to-

Ben:
You have too much-

Jacob:
I remember the first time I met you 

Benjamin



Ben:
So do I, you’re the reason I became who I 
am today Jacob, you showed me how to be 
what I was destined to be… I owe you my 

life

Jacob:
Yes, you do… you were such a sweet boy 

Benjamin… now things are different

Ben:
I took the life of over 40 people in one 
day including my father Jacob, of course 

things are different; I’m not a boy 
anymore-

Jacob:
You’re the shadow of a boy; I entrusted 
with you everything this Island has to 
offer and after all these years you’re 
still loyal to me and to our sanctuary; 

that’s why I need you to do something for 
me Ben; someone is coming to the Island-

Ext. Jacob’s Cabin- Night

Cut to medium shot of Ben closing the Cabin 
door. Richard enters the scene with a 
torch-stick

Richard:
What did he say?

Ben:
He just made it clear what we have to do 

next Richard; I’ll fill you in later



Richard nods and turns to walk away into 
the Jungle. Ben follows him with a sinister 
smirk

Int. Freighter Room (End Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium shot of Ben 
aiming a gun at the camera. Ben pulls the 
trigger and a cry of pain ripples through 
the room. The camera pans to reveal a man’s 
body slumped in his chair at a computer. 
Ben puts his gun away and with his foot he
nudges the dead body off of the seat. Ben 
stands in front of the computer and leans 
in to the screen. The camera shows a close 
up of the screen, a main display page shows 
a Dharma symbol in the right hand corner of 
the screen. Ben presses a button on the 
keyboard and a prompt appears on screen, 
the camera focuses once again on a medium 
shot of Ben but behind him we see Danielle 
appear at the door and she becomes focus. 
Ben begins to type on the keyboard 

Danielle:
Ben stop!

Ben:
[Turns and his eyes widen] How did you?-

Danielle:
I won’t allow you to do that Ben

Ben:
Really?



Danielle:
Yes, Jack is going to get everyone off this 

Island!

Ben:
Danielle do you know what happens if I 

press the next button?

Danielle:
I don’t want to see what happens

Ben:
I could save us all; Jacob told me I could 

save everyone

Danielle:
Jacob was wrong

Ben:
Shall we find out?

Danielle raises her rifle to Ben but when 
she fires nothing comes out. Ben turns to 
the Computer and types in ‘42’. Ben turns 
back to Danielle

Ben:
Enter-

Danielle:
Don’t do this Ben

Ben:
I’m sorry Danielle; it’s my Island or them

Ben smiles sinisterly at Danielle



Ben:
Have you ever heard of an Endgame?

Danielle enters the room and cautiously 
begins to move to the side of the room, 
desperately thinking of a way to stop Ben 
from executing whatever sinister plot he 
has concocted

Danielle:
You want to destroy the Freighter? With you 

on board-

Ben:
I will die for my Island-

Danielle:
And what about Alex, what is she going to 
feel knowing you killed both yourself and 

her mother Ben

Ben:
Alex will understand and besides if I don’t 

do this she herself could be killed

Danielle:
Ben, have you seen the files that these 
people keep on Jack and his people… you 

can’t just end what they have fought for, 
what they have died for-

Ben:
Charlie Pace brought this on himself; he 
died to bring my enemy to this Island… I 

have lost all interest in their rescue now



Ben turns to the computer ready to press 
enter, a gunshot rings out and a bullet 
pierces the computer screen. The screen 
shatters and Ben turns shockingly to the 
door. Danielle looks to her side where the 
doorway is and the camera pans to reveal 
Locke and Alex. The camera returns to Ben 
and his eyes widen with fear at the sight 
Locke, aiming a gun toward him

Locke:
If I was you Ben, I’d step away from that 

computer

Danielle looks at Ben, Ben frowns evilly at 
his nemesis

END OF TEASER

Int. Jungle- Morning

The scene opens with a close up of Jack; 
his eyes are red where his tears have 
swollen his skin. The camera tilts down to 
reveal Juliet’s body lying on the grass, 
her face pale and her lips blue. The camera 
zooms out to a wide angle shot of Jack 
kneeling beside Juliet; he covers her body 
back over with a blood stained blanket

Jack:
I’m sorry-

In the background Kate emerges from the 
bushes, her t-shirt still blood stained. 
Kate walks up to Jack as he turns to the 
sound of her footsteps he sniffs away the 
tears



Kate:
Don’t let me bother you Jack, you can cry-

Jack:
No… I’m not going, she wouldn’t want it

Kate:
I’m so sorry; she was trying to save you

Jack:
Yeah, I know… it doesn’t help though

Kate:
What are we going to do with all the 

bodies?

Jack:
We burn them; it’s the only way to not 
attract any wild animals to the blood

Kate:
And Juliet?

Jack:
No, I’m taking her with us back to the 
Beach, she deserves a proper burial

Jack walks off and Kate grapples his arm

Kate:
If you need someone to talk to, you know 

I’m here Jack

Jack:
Yeah I’ll keep that in mind

Jack walks off as Sawyer enters the scene 
from behind Kate



Sawyer:
There’s no way to get through to him 

Freckles

Kate turns to Sawyer

Sawyer:
It’s not like we’ve lost the one person we 

love is it?

Kate:
Love her? Do you really think he did?

Kate turns away from Sawyer knowing what 
Jack had confessed to her before

Ext. Beach Camp- Morning

The scene opens with a wide angle shot of 
the Survivors and few Others scattered 
amongst the golden sand, the camera focuses 
on a medium shot of Hurley sitting with 
Walt down by the small waves as they brush 
up against the rock formations

Walt:
I don’t remember what happened-

Hurley:
Um, that big monster in the Jungle… it came 
out and it attacked Desmond in the water-

Walt:
Really?!

Hurley:
Yeah dude… but don’t worry you kicked 

dinosaur butt by showing it your angry face



Walt:
If that happened, why is everyone staying 

distant from me?

Hurley lowers his head

Walt:
Listen I know I’m special… when I was with 
The Others they did tests on me… if I did 
something I’d rather know about it Hurley 

okay?

Hurley:
You’re a brave kid… dude

The camera cuts to a medium shot of Claire, 
Sun and Rose. Rose has baby Aaron in her 
arms giving Claire a rest from carrying him

Sun:
How do you think he done it?

Rose:
Walt is a special boy, that’s why The 

Others took him that night

Sun:
But Rose, special isn’t sending a speedboat 

soaring over the ocean

Claire:
Do you think Desmond’s alright?

Rose:
Hunny I wouldn’t be bothered worrying about 

him, the selfish man



Claire:
I know how much he wanted to leave this 

Island

Sun:
We all do Claire… if I don’t I may never 

have my baby in a hospital, I may not live-

Claire:
I never had my baby in a hospital 

Claire turns away, Sun looks at Rose 
cautiously

Int. Freighter Room

The scene opens with a close up of Locke 
closing the door too. We seen four shadows 
run passed the crack in the door, Locke 
turns to Ben, Danielle and Alex with his 
finger to his lip

Voice:
They went this way-

The sound of pattering feet on the corridor 
floor fades into the distance

Locke:
We’re going to stay here until we know it’s 

clear

The camera focus on a close up of Ben’s 
face



Ben:
You know its funny, after all I’ve 

sacrificed for this Island you think it 
would cut me a bit of slack in destroying 

the enemy, yet somehow John it’s chosen you 
for that job

Locke:
What can I say, I’m special

Danielle:
Are you okay Alex?

Alex:
[Embraces her mother] They had them hostage 
out there in the Jungle, the men that woman 

brought from the Freighter-

Ben:
Annie… is she-

Alex:
Michael shot her; she was going to kill us

Danielle:
I’ve been worried sick wondering if you’d 

be okay

Alex:
I’ve been with Locke… after the explosion

we had to reconcile on a plan-

Locke:
We won’t go into that now Alex-



Ben:
I wonder John, you survived my attempts to 
kill you… twice… then you fake your own 
death out there in the Jungle… what game 

has Jacob played you in?

Locke:
It’s not game Ben… I’m better off presumed 

dead

Ben:
Why? Because then you won’t have to face up
to the reality of things… your people are 
going to die John if I don’t push that 

button… do you want that?

Locke:
They die even if you push it, I know what 

it does I will not let you push it-

Ben looks up and Locke with angst

Int. Jungle- Day (Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium shot of Ben 
and Alex emerging from the bushes

Alex:
Where are we going dad?

Ben:
I need to find something Alex-

Alex:
Why do I have to come along?



Ben:
Because I know if I leave you with Karl 

you’ll run off again

Alex:
But I’m hardly safe with you with that 

thing out here in the Jungle-

Ben:
It won’t touch us Alex; besides Jacob 

wanted me to do this-

Alex:
Here we go again, Jacob, Jacob, Jacob-

Ben:
[Turns Sharply] Don’t talk like that Alex; 
you know he can hear everything you say-

Alex:
What is he dad; you still haven’t told me 

who or what Jacob-

A cry of pain echoes out in the bushes. 
Alex and Ben turn to the noise

Ext. Henry Gale Balloon- Day

Cut to medium shot as Ben and Alex emerge 
from the bushes in shock. The camera pans 
around to reveal Henry Gale’s balloon in 
the tree canopy not too high above his body 
which lays spread out on the grass

Ben:
Alex go back to The Barracks and stay 

there-



Alex:
But dad he-

Ben:
He’ll be fine Alex now go!

Alex covers her mouth in shock and she 
backs off into the Jungle then runs away. 
Ben moves in closer to the large afro 
Caribbean man spread out on the grass. Ben 
leans down toward the body when suddenly 
Henry Gale sits up and shouts with pain. 
Ben jumps back in freight but then steadies 
himself and re-arranges his man bag 
diagonally along his waist. Henry Gale 
looks around in freight not even 
acknowledging the grazes on his face or the 
fact that his right arm is twisted a little 
out of his socket, his shirt sleeve stained 
with blood

Henry Gale:
Where am I?

Ben:
Um, you’re-

Henry Gale gets up in a hurry but then 
collapses back to his knees in pain and he 
holds his right arm

Henry Gale:
Who are you?! What have you done to me?!

Ben:
I just found you out here; I was walking 

through the Jungle-



Henry Gale:
Who are you?

Ben:
My name is Benjamin Linus; I live here on 

this Island-

Henry Gale:
An Island? Fiji?

Ben:
No you’re nowhere near Fiji-

Henry Gale:
Then where am I?

Ben:
Come on; let’s get your arm sorted out… I 

know a place out in the Jungle

Ben holds out his right hand and helps 
Henry Gale stand, Henry Gale cautiously 
follows Ben into the Jungle



Int. Freighter Room (End Flashback)

The scene opens with a close up of Ben, Ben 
is looking up at the broken computer screen 
and he turns to Locke. Locke is leant up 
against the wall playing with a handgun, 
Ben notices the Orchid Dharma Symbol on the 
gun handle

Ben:
Are you going to use it John?

Locke:
If I have to yes

Ben:
You should use it John… on yourself-

Alex:
Ben! I don’t want to see you die, don’t 

provoke him

Ben:
Oh please Alex I am not afraid to die

Danielle:
How are we going to end this Locke?

Locke:
It’s a waiting game; we can’t make our next 

move yet… not yet

Locke looks across the room at the broken 
computer screen



Ext. The Black Rock Ruins- Day

The scene opens with the sound of flames, 
then the close up of Jack’s face through 
the flames as the Freighter bodies our 
cremated in the middle of the Jungle. The 
flames become out of focus as the camera 
pans along the faces of the Fighting 
Survivors. Jack’s face looks bland, he is 
expressionless; Kate looks sad as she 
watches the mass cremation, Sawyer stands 
beside Kate with a look of determination, 
beside him Michael, then Jin, then Bernard, 
then Steve, Randall and the other two 
Survivors, Vincent lays at their feet

Sawyer:
Let’s go Doc

Jack:
Yeah… okay guys we’re moving out to our 

Beach

Bernard:
What if bug eyes and his men couldn’t take 
out the Freighter people down on the beach?

Michael:
We haven’t heard anything back from them

Randall:
Their were only 120 men on board our 

Freighter

Jack:
Your Freighter, what there’s more than one?



Randall:
Um, we’re nothing compared to the guys on 

the Admiral… they’re ruthless

Kate:
Jack-

Jack:
Where are they?

Randall:
They were following our lead to the Island 
before you made contact but then we lost 

contact with them when the magnetic anomaly 
wiped out our communications that day, last 
we heard they had a team in the Antarctic 
looking for this Island, we retrieve our 

information from them too, we kinda hacked 
their systems and for a moment we found 

this place but then we sent Naomi looking 
and-

Sawyer:
Who are they these Cavemen in the Ice Caps?

Randall:
They work for Penelope Widmore, her father 

is one of our founders he and my boss 
Alexander DeGroot, they both in a bid to 
revive what the Dharma Initiative started

Kate:
Desmond’s girlfriend, her name was Penny 

too

Jin:
[Speaks Korean]



Jack:
Okay let’s get back to the Beach Camp and 

take things from there-

Jack walks away into the Jungle where 
Juliet’s body is to collect her ready for 
the hike

Beach Camp- Day

The scene opens with a wide angle shot of 
The Survivors and Others packing away 
supplies, they are all stood before Hurley

Hurley:
Okay dudes we’re going to make our way back 
to the Beach Camp, its fair to say by now 
that the battling should be over, if not 

we’ll continue onward to The Caves

Claire:
We can’t stay in one place Hurley, I’ve got 

the baby and Sun is pregnant

Cindy:
The children can’t walk for much longer 

Hurley

Hurley:
Dudes we’ve had a rest but if you want to 

survive you’re going to come with me

Walt:
Hurley’s right-

Rose:
Staying in one place for too long isn’t 

safe we have to keep on the move



Hurley:
Okay come on guys, hopefully this will soon 

be over

Hurley leads the large group of Survivors 
and Others into the Jungle away from the 
two remaining speedboats and the washed up 
wreckage of the one Desmond was on

Int. Freighter Room

The scene opens with Danielle and Alex 
leaving the room for a moment at Locke’s 
orders (pointing his finger in reassurance 
of safety). Danielle and Alex cautiously 
make their way down the corridor. Locke 
closes the door slightly

Ben:
So John we’re here again, me and you, you 

and me and the only hope to save our Island

Locke:
Save it? If that button is pressed this 

Freighter goes up in smoke!

Ben:
Maybe, maybe not I was hoping for the other 

outcome

Locke:
What other outcome?

Ben:
Don’t you know about it?

Locke:
No-



Ben:
Well press the button John and find out

Locke:
I see what you’re doing Ben, mind 
manipulation… doesn’t work on me

Ben:
It did when I get you to destroy the

submarine-

Locke glares a Ben

Locke:
I did that off my own back Ben!

Ben:
Really John? What else did you do off your 
own back? Did Mikhail really let you blow 
up the Flame Station? Or was it a radioed 

call from me to him telling him to intrigue 
you that made you self-destruct his Hatch? 

What about your father… did you really 
think that?-

Locke grapples Ben by the throat and holds 
him up against the wall; he presses the 
handgun onto Ben’s neck

Locke:
You do not control me!

Ben:
Go on John kill me! You’ll never find out 
what the second outcome for pushing that 

button is-



Locke:
I don’t want to know! It isn’t getting 

pressed!

Ben:
Aren’t you the slightest bit curious now 

John? Aren’t you?!

Danielle swings open the door 

Danielle:
Locke, no!

Danielle grapples Locke from behind and 
pulls him away from Ben. Locke gets free of 
Danielle and storms out of the room, passed 
Alex. Ben looks at Danielle as he breathes 
rapidly out of shock

Danielle:
If you don’t stop Ben he will kill you

Ben:
He can try

Danielle grapples Ben by his left arm and 
she leads him out of the room



Ext. The Arrow- Night (Flashback)

The scene opens as Ben and Henry Gale 
emerge from the bushes with torch-sticks. 
Ben brushes the leaves and twigs off of the 
entrance to The Arrow 

Henry Gale:
What is it?

Ben:
It’s called The Arrow, it’s a medical 

supply centre… come inside

Ben twists the lock and opens the double 
doors

Henry Gale:
After you-

Int. The Arrow

Cut to wide shot down the long corridor, we 
see Ben leading Henry Gale down into the 
Hatch

Ben:
So you still haven’t told me who you are… 

um-

Henry Gale:
Henry, my name is Henry Gale and I’m from 

Minnesota-

Ben:
Why did you want to go air-ballooning over 

the pacific Henry?



Henry:
Ha, funny story… I made a bet with my boss, 

if I could cross the pacific in an air 
balloon he’d give me a pay rise… stupid bet 

I know-

Ben:
Are you alone?

Henry Gale:
Yes I went by myself, my partner she em… 

she was going to come with me but something 
came up and I guess fate chose me to crash 

here

Ben:
Well at least you’re safe; I am not going 

to hurt you

Henry Gale:
Thanks you… um… Ben right?

Ben:
Yeah Ben

Int. The Arrow (Room)

Cut to medium shot, Ben sits opposite Henry 
Gale; Henry has his arm out, his sleeve up. 
Ben is patching up the large wound which 
has blood for more than a few hours now

Henry Gale: 
So what is this place?

Ben:
This is a Medical Station for a group of 
people who used to live on this Island



Henry Gale:
A Station for what-

Ben:
Research, Scientology 

Ben places a bandage around Henry Gale’s 
wound

Henry Gale:
So where can I go to get rescue, I’m 

assuming you don’t have phones

Ben:
You’re going to leave?

Henry Gale:
Yes, I have to… I have a niece who’s 
pregnant and my sister is marrying… a 

dentist
Ben:

But you crashed here for a reason, don’t 
you think?

Henry Gale:
That doesn’t change the fact that I want to 

leave… I’m going to go home-

Ben:
Well I haven’t left the Island before I 

wouldn’t know a way to leave-

Henry Gale:
I’ll light a signal fire on one of the 

beaches I’m bound to be found



Ben:
Fine I won’t stop you Henry, I just want 

you to meet someone before you go

Henry Gale:
Who do you want me to meet?

Ben:
He’s a special man Henry and his name is 
Jacob, we’ll set out tomorrow morning to 

visit him-

Henry Gale:
Fine, I’ll stay the night and then I’ll 

meet this Jacob but after that I’m going to 
go home

Ben:
Fair enough Henry, fair enough-

Int. Jacob’s Cabin- Day (End Flashback)

The scene opens with a close up of Sayid’s 
face. Sayid wakes up and is startled by 
Annie who lays dead beside him, her almost 
glazed eyes staring into his. Sayid gets 
himself and he looks around the Cabin. 
Jacob can be seen sitting in his chair

Jacob:
I was wondering if you’d wake up

Sayid:
Well do you think it worked?

Jacob:
She’s dead-



Sayid:
You didn’t have to kill her Jacob

Jacob:
Yes I did Sayid and I thank for you playing 

along with the situation

Sayid:
I’m happy to help you Jacob-

Jacob:
Good, but now I need you to do something 

else for me

Sayid:
What? What do you want me to do?

Jacob looks at Sayid with his evil eyes

Int. Jungle- Day

The scene opens with Hurley, Walt, Claire, 
Sun, Rose and the other Survivors and 
Others marching through the Jungle

Hurley:
Dude do you smell smoke?

Walt:
Yeah where do you think it’s coming from?

Hurley:
I don’t think Locke blew up another Hatch 

this time

Sun:
Hurley lets continue onward before it gets 

dark



Claire:
I’d love to get to a safe haven before 
dark, just so I can settle the baby

Hurley:
Okay dudes we’re going as fast as we can, 

just have patience

The group continue into the deeper Jungle

Int. Jungle- Day

Cut to medium shot of Jack leading his 
group through the Jungle with Juliet’s body 
in his arms (as Sayid had Shannon in 
Collision). Kate and Sawyer stay their 
distance behind Jack, Randall catches up to 
Michael

Randall:
Hey Dawson-

Michael:
What?

Randall:
I meant what I said earlier… the people on 
the Admiral, they’re more dangerous than we 
could even handle, if we hadn’t have found 
our own way here they their wouldn’t anyone 

left to save, you know that-

Michael:
Ricowski mentioned them once or twice, I 
overheard him saying that your people are 

lucky you lost communication with the 
Admiral; he said that they could spoil 

everything



Randall:
We don’t like them; they’re on a different 

path-

The Black Smoke sirens its screech over the 
canopies and everyone turns to the deeper 
jungle with fear

Jin:
Monster-

Jack:
Come on lets keep it moving

Jack picks up pace as he leads everyone 
back to the Beach Camp

Int. Freighter

The scene opens with a close up of Locke’s 
gun. The speed slows down as he fires and 
then the speed returns to normal as the 
bullet pierces a Freighter Man’s chest. The 
shot becomes a wide angle tracking shot as 
Locke leads Alex, Danielle and Ben down the 
corridor

Danielle:
They keep coming

Locke:
Obviously they don’t want us to get to 

where we wanna go

Ben:
What are you looking for? If you’re looking 

for him you won’t find him



Locke:
Then we look until we do

Mr. DeGroot:
Or until I find you

Everyone turns and Alexander DeGroot stands 
down the corridor

Locke:
You must be Alexander DeGroot

Mr. DeGroot:
Hello John Locke, it’s a pleasure to meet 

you

Ben looks on as Alexander DeGroot smiles 
sinisterly, Ben frowns slightly

Ext. Jacob’s Cabin- Day (Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium shot of Ben 
and Henry Gale emerging from the bushes, 
Henry Gale looks down at the ash on the 
grass

Henry Gale:
Is that ash?

Ben:
It’s the only thing that keeps him in or 

keeps it out

Henry Gale:
It? What is… it? What it?



Ben:
You’ll soon find out, come on… Jacob is 

expecting you

Int. Jacob’s Cabin

Cut to close up of Ben’s hand pushing the 
door shut. Ben looks up and Jacob can be 
seen sitting in his rocking chair

Ben:
Jacob I brought him to you just like you 

asked

Henry Gale:
Who are you talking to? There is no one 

here

Ben smiles
Ben:

Don’t you see him, he is sitting right here 
[walks to chair] in this chair

Henry Gale:
Are you crazy?

Ben:
I’m most certainly not [To the chair/Jacob] 

Jacob I know but I can’t do anything

Henry Gale:
You’re mad… I’m going and I’m going to 
build that signal fire! [Turns Away]

Jacob’s Voice:
She will have a boy Henry-



Henry Gale:
[Turns Back] Did you just say something?

Ben:
No… why what did you hear?

Henry Gale:
I’m leaving right now, you’re sick in the 

head

Henry Gale opens the door and leaves the 
Cabin. Ben turns to Jacob

Ben:
How can he hear you? Is he the one?

Jacob:
In time he could be-

Ben looks up and frowns into the camera

Int. Jungle- Day (End Flashback)

The scene opens with a close up of Juliet’s 
body, the camera tilts up to Jack as he 
leads his people through the Jungle. 
Vincent can be seen walking beside Michael 
in the background, Kate watches Jack 
cautiously whilst Sawyer keeps his rifle in 
his grasp. The bushes rustle and everyone 
stops

Kate:
Jack-

Sawyer aims his rifle up toward the noise 
but Hurley appears from the bushes



Hurley:
Dudes!

Walt is next to emerge and he notices 
Michael and Vincent

Walt:
Dad! Vincent

Walt runs to Michael and the two embrace, 
then he hugs Vincent. The other Survivors 
and Others emerge slowly. Jin runs to Sun 
and embraces her as Bernard to Claire. Then 
they stop and silence fills the Jungle as 
Hurley moves in closer to Jack. Cindy moves 
Emma and Zach away from the front of the 
crowd as everyone acknowledges Juliet’s 
body. Some of The Others murmur amongst the 
crowd

Hurley:
Dude I’m sorry

Jack:
It isn’t your fault, they killed her

Claire:
Jack-

Kate:
Where were you heading?

Hurley:
Back to the beach, if it was still chaos we 

were going to go to the Caves



Sawyer:
Well hero you can come with us to the 

Beach, I’m sure my rifle and I will make 
sure there ain’t any chaos

Hurley:
Dude where are the men?

Jack:
They’re all dead; she died so we killed 

them all

Sawyer:
It’s just a shame it took her death for you 

to realise you should’ve killed em Doc

Jack:
Everyone makes mistakes… no one is perfect

The sound of a Helicopter blade whirring 
viciously in the sky fills the Jungle

Sun:
Is that a helicopter?

Jin:
Rescue?

Rose:
It sure sounds like a helicopter

Claire:
Is it them or someone else?



Everyone looks up as a Helicopter spins 
down toward Island; a man leaps from the 
Helicopter as it falls through the 
canopies. The man slowly parachutes down to 
the grassy floor below him. Jack turns to 
his people

Sawyer:
Well I’ll be damned-

Michael:
Let’s hope it’s not the people from the 

Freighter

Randall:
We don’t fly helicopters… Naomi was a one 

off

Jack looks at Randall and then turns in the 
direction the new person landed

Int. Freighter 

The scene opens with a close up of 
Alexander DeGroot’s face. The camera pans 
to reveal Locke and Ben staring indulgently 
at their foe

Mr. DeGroot:
He was right you know

Locke:
Who?



Mr. DeGroot:
Benjamin Linus, if you press that button 1 
of two things will happen, the only other 
way to press it is to enter a code… but he 

already knew that

Alex:
Ben you always manipulate people into doing 

what you want to do… you tried to do it 
again didn’t you?!

Ben:
You can’t blame a man for trying

Locke:
I wouldn’t have fallen for it, but you… you 
and your people need to leave this Island

Mr. DeGroot:
We’re not leaving without what we came for 

and what we came to do

Locke:
Well what did you come for?

Ben:
He came to take over the Island John, we 

purged the Dharma initiative on many 
occasions and this is his way of getting us 
back… but don’t fall for it, kill him John

Mr. DeGroot:
I can help you John, you want to stay on 

this Island, I will make a deal

Ben:
I wouldn’t do it John



Locke:
What deal are you offering?

Ben turns to Locke with angst at the fact 
that he is actually intrigued in making a 
deal

Ext. Henry Gale’s Balloon- Day (Flashback)

The scene opens with Henry Gale leaning up 
against one of the trees his air balloon 
rests on and he is withdrawing something 
from his pocket. It’s a $20 note. Henry 
Gale slides down the tree and with his 
other hand he withdraws a pen from his back 
pocket. Henry Gale looks up at his balloon 
and then down at the $20 note. Henry begins 
to write and he speaks out what he writes 
down

Henry Gale:
Jennifer. Well you were right. Crossing the 

Pacific isn't easy. I owe you a 
beer. I'm hiking to one of the beaches to 
start a signal fire, but if you're reading 
this, I guess I didn't make it. I'm sorry, 
I love you Jenny, always have and always 

will

Henry Gale stands with the note, he is 
smiling

Henry Gale:
Yours… Henry

At that moment Ben appears and he smashes a 
rock into the side of Henry Gale’s head. 
Henry Gale collapses to the floor dead and 
Ben looks down at his body



Ben:
I will not be challenged by you, Henry-

Ben kneels down and begins to dig the soft 
muddy grass with his hands

Int. Ben’s House (Bathroom)- Night 

Cut to Ben washing his hands in the sink; 
his finger nails are dirty with mud. Ben 
looks up at himself in the mirror; Alex can 
be seen in the doorway behind him

Alex:
Dad where have you been? Where is the man 

from the balloon?

Ben:
He didn’t make it Alex

Ben turns to Alex and grins evilly

Ext. Jacobs Cabin- Day (End Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium shot of Sayid 
limping down the small pathway outside 
Jacob’s Cabin. Sayid stops as he comes to 
the ash on the ground. Behind Sayid Jacob 
stands in his doorway

Jacob:
You know what you have to do Sayid

Sayid kneels down to the ash and brushes 
some of it away breaking the semi-circle. 
Sayid turns and Jacob’s stands in front of 
him sharply. Sayid jerks back in fright. 
Jacob smiles



Jacob:
Thank you Sayid

Jacob smacks Sayid and he soars across the 
grass

Jacob:
I’m free-

Jacob steps over the remaining semi-circle 
of ash and he walks into the Jungle. Within 
a blink he vanishes and a strong gust of 
wind blows an unconscious Sayid’s hair 
softly

BLACKOUT: LOST


